
Valley City Public Schools 
Student Outcome Goals for 2023-2028 
 
 
The Valley City Public School Board has adopted three goals that will prioritize and concentrate 
the efforts of the school district in the next five years on improving student outcomes in the 
areas of reading, math, student engagement, and choice readiness.  The school board will 
monitor these goals monthly and provide an annual report on the progress of these goals at the 
conclusion of each school year. 
 
The three student outcome goals have been adopted to align with the district’s new five-year 
strategic plan and also support the school improvement plan for district accreditation.  The 
process of creating these student outcome goals began with school board members 
participating and completing the ND Be Legendary School Board Leadership Institute on April 
27-28, 2023.   
 
 

Student Outcome Goals 
 

Our school district will increase the percentage of students who are proficient or above 
grade level in Reading, as measured by the North Dakota State Assessment, from 48% in 
April 2023 to 80% by April 2028. 
 
Our school district will increase the percentage of students who are proficient or above 
grade level in Math, as measured by the North Dakota State Assessment, from 50% in April 
2023 to 80% by April 2028. 
 
Our school district will increase the percentage of students who are Choice Ready as 
measured by the Choice Ready Report from 88% in April 2023 to 98% in April 2028. 
 

 
The North Dakota Department of Public Instruction Insights Dashboard will provide an annual 
reporting system that will continue to allow the school district to analyze, evaluate, and 
compare our student outcome goals with all public school districts in the state of North Dakota.  
The dashboard is updated in September of each school year and is available for the public. 


